S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm 
on Monday 29th February 2016 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr A Evans, Mr K Reynolds, Mr M Narborough, Mrs D Gotts, Mr P Bland and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
    Apologies: Mr D Price, Mr D Steward-Brown and Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk)
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 15th February 2016:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Evans, seconded by Mrs Gotts, with one abstention, all other members were in favour and they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None
4. To receive questions from the public: None
5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

16/00214/O 

Coach House 12 Church Lane, South Wootton
New Dwelling
Decision: Object to the Application – As per Borough Council’s previous decisions regarding applications: 14/01703/F and 15/00916/F
· The positioning of the proposed dwelling to the front of one of the older, historically interesting properties in Church Lane, leaves The Coach House visually cut off from Church Lane, thus losing its attractive setting and creating a limited road frontage that would effectively harm the setting of The Coach House.

· The garage which was granted Planning Permission on application number 15/00916/F stated that at no time it should be used for independent residential accommodation, business or commercial purposes.
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
16/00265/F

The Red House, Hall Lane, South Wootton

New dwelling within grounds of existing dwelling
Decision: Object to the Application
· The Proposed dwelling by virtue of its width and positioning within the plot would result in a form of development that would appear cramped, having no regard for the spacing between dwellings, and would therefore be detrimental to the visual amenity of the area. The Application is contrary to the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan Policy H3.
· The property is enclosed by a high boundary wall making visibility very difficult on a very narrow section of road. 
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.

The Borough Council has GRANTED Planning Permission for the following Applications:
15/02077/F  
Land to the rear of Spreydon 19, Nursery Lane, South Wootton

Conversion of Builders Yard to dwelling
6.  To discuss Highways Issues: 
Zebra Crossing at Castle Rising Road: It was confirmed that the additional works to address some operational issues at the Zebra Crossing at Castle Rising Road are now complete.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.15pm.
7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 14th March 2016, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.
14th March 2016
       
          

     
                           Chairman
